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Request: 
 

1. What has been the income so far from the parking permit scheme charges? 
 
Information relating to the income generated from residential permits only is not available. 
All the income from parking permits, both on-street and off-street, is received in the same 
fund stream as the income from suspension of parking facilities and dispensation notices. 
This can not be broken down into income from parking permits only. 
 
The total income generated from parking permits, dispensation notices and suspension of 
parking facilities in the period 01 April 2018 – 30 June 2018 is £16,494.00. 
 
Please note that the new charges associated with the recent permit parking changes do 
not come into force until 16 July 2018. 
 

2. What is the cost of administering the scheme? 
 
The Council outsourced a number of its central “technical” services to Capita under a long 
term contract that commenced on 1st November 2012.  The arrangement will last until 
2022 but may be extended until 2027.  As such this service is provided for the Council by 
Capita, which is a private company and as such is exempt from the provisions of the 
Freedom of Information Act.  The information requested is not the Council’s information. 

 
3. How much income has come from enforcement charges including fines? 

 
The software will not enable the Council to provide details of the income generated from 
penalty charge notices issued in permit parking schemes only. 
 
The total income generated from parking and bus lane enforcement across the Borough in 
the period 01 April 2018 – 30 June 2018 is £218,447. 

 
 
 


